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Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for 

information Report Number CS-2021-07-34, prepared by Maggie Young Program 

Coordinator & Administration. 

Background: 

The Community Services Department plans and implements annual programming 

and events, including summer sports, the Wolf Cub Adventure Camp, the Ripley 

Food Art Craft Festival and the Outdoor Pickleball Program in Point Clark. 

Discussion: 

The Summer Sports season officially started on Monday, June 21st. The Summer 

Sports Committee organized the team rosters, schedule and equipment in line with 

Step 1 of the provinces Reopening Roadmap. At this time, maximum groups of 9 

players, with one coach, can gather for training. No games or leagues are permitted 

at this time. Multiple groups of 10 are permitted to train on the same field or 

diamond, as long as they are spaced out.  

The Wolf Cub Adventure Camp starts on Monday, July 5th and runs weekly for four 

weeks, concluding on Friday, July 30th. Camp Leaders begin on Monday, June 28th 

and will spend the week completing safety training and program planning. 

Registration numbers are as follows: Week 1 – 16, Week 2 – 18, Week 3 – 16, Week 4 

– 15.  

The Ripley Food Art Craft Festival is scheduled for Saturday, August 21st at the 

Ripley-Huron Community Centre. Staff are awaiting confirmation on maximum 



gathering limits for both indoors and outdoors in order to finalize plans and 

complete the COVID-19 Safety Plan for the event. To date, there are 21 vendors 

registered, with a maximum set at 40.  

Staff are finalizing plans for the start of the Outdoor Pickleball Program at the Point 

Clark Community Centre, which will be permitted to start in Step 2 of the Reopening 

Roadmap, on or before July 2nd.  

Financial Impacts: 

None at this time. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a prosperous community that continues to grow in a sustainable manner 

By growing a diversity of tourism opportunities 

 

We are a vibrant community that values our uniqueness and creativity. 

By creating places where people want to be 

By celebrating what makes us unique 

By supporting and growing the arts and creativity 

 

We are a spirited community that takes pride in calling Huron-Kinloss home and 

welcoming others. 

By supporting a diversity of lifestyles 

By maintaining a sense of connection and cohesion with each other 

By engaging in our community 

By retaining our youth 
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Maggie Young – Program Coordinator & Administration 
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